
Grendon Parish Council
The Minutes of the Meeting of Grendon Parish Council 

held at 7.20pm on Tuesday 21st May 2013

 in the Community Building, Boot Hill, Grendon.

Present:  D.B. Cox
I. Bates
V. Carbutt
P. Swift


1) APOLOGIES 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillor A. Abhi, M. Hammersley
and R.Young, Clerk to the Council

2) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Declarations to be made when relevant item discussed.

3) ELECTION OF PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN
It was proposed, seconded and agreed that D.B.Cox be elected chair of the parish council for the coming year.
Resolved:

· That DB.Cox be elected Chair of the Parish Council for the coming year.
4) ELECTION OF PARISH COUNCIL VICE- CHAIRMAN
It was proposed, seconded and agreed V.Carbutt be elected Vice- Chair of the parish council for the coming year.

Resolved:

· That V.Carbutt be elected Vice - Chair of the Parish Council for the coming year.

5) MINUTES
It was proposed, seconded and agreed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 9th April 2013 be accepted as a true and correct record

Resolved:

· To approve the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 9th April 2013.

6) MATTERS ARISING
a) Flooding in the Parish 
· No response had been received as yet to the Parish Council’s letter to Dan Byles on this subject.
b) Flooding Precautions
· The Parish Council has acquired a supply of ‘floodsaxs’ to replace sandbags. These are stored in the Community Centre.  They will be issued to those Parishioners . Time/date of issues to be  given.
c) Provision of Bus Shelter – Boot Inn
· Planning permission has been granted for the provision of a Bus Shelter by the Boot Inn.  The Clerk is liaising with the supplier to ensure all details of the specifications are correct before installation.  Apologises were given for the delay, but to suit all objections it has resulted in a non-standard specification at an increased cost.
d) Grendon Community Centre
· Slimming club meets on Wednesdays and plans are in place for a ‘one stop health shop’ and a youth club.
e) Dog Fouling
· Two waste bins have been installed. One at the A5 end of Waste/Slack’s Lane and the other on The Riddings  

· The latter bin has been installed by kind permission of Richard White. N.W.B.C charge £2.50/bin/visit to empty these bins.  Clerk to contact Althea Wilson (N.W.B.C) to arrange for them to be emptied every two weeks.

f) Grendon Parishioners using the mobile library
· No response from  two requests to Baddesley Ensor Parish Council for numbers and costs involved.
g) Proposed development at Dairy Home Farm off Spon Lane
· The Parish Council copied and distributed information to all properties supplied by Ellie and Simon Jones on this matter.  KLER has put in planning application for this proposed development. See planning and A.O.B

h) Response to N.W.B.C preferred site allocation plan
· Grendon’s response drafted by the Chairman was approved and due for delivery N.W.P.C by 5pm Thursday 23rd May. No response for a joint effort have been received from Baddesley Ensor Parish Council despite requests.

i) Atherstone Surgery – Pharmacy proposal
· No information obtained yet.

7) PLANNING

a) Planning Application Received
i) PAP/2013/0219
Brook House, Warton Lane, Grendon

Certificate of Lawfulness application for extension to house
No comment
ii)  PAP/2013/0126
Brook House, Warton Lane, Grendon 
Extensions and alternations to ground floor swimming pool and first floor accommodation
No comment

iii) PAP/2013/0224
land south of Dairy House Farm, Spon Lane, Grendon 

Outline application for erection of up to 85 dwellings.
No response as of yet

See A.O.B

b) Planning Decisions

i) PAP/2013/0161
83 Walting Street, Grendon 
Demolition of conservatory and erection of single story extension
Planning permission granted

8) CORRESPONDENCE
None Reported
9) FINANCE
a) Cheque Payments

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to issue the following cheques:

	Details
	Amount

	D.B.Cox (Concrete)
	£11.98

	Grendon Community Centre (room hire)
	£42.00

	Total
	53.98


Resolved:

· To issue the above cheques.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Proposed development at Dairy House Farm
In view of the closing date for objections to this planning application the Parish Council invited Simon Jones and Warren Carr to give the benefit of their experience on this matter. After discussion the following plan of action was decided:
· Simon Jones would update information from Warren and form it into a flyer for general distribution

· Warren would have these copied and passed to P.Swift. The persons assembled undertook to distribute these copies around the village

· These flyers would also invite the village to a public meeting at the community centre at 7pm on Friday 31st, where advice and help on responding to N.W.B.C would be available.

· Chairman undertook booking of the community centre and put up posters to make villagers aware of the meeting
10) DATE OF NEXT MEETING

· Tuesday 11th June 2013
The Meeting was closed by the Chairman.

D. Cox

Chairman


